

The Honorable Joe Manchin Chairman Senate Committee on Energy & Natural Resources 304 Dirksen Senate Office Washington, DC 20510 The Honorable John Barrasso Ranking Member Senate Committee on Energy & Natural Resources 304 Dirksen Senate Office Washington, DC 20510

July 08, 2021

Dear Chairman Manchin and Ranking Member Barrasso:

On June 01, 2021, our organization was included as a signatory on a letter expressing support for the confirmation of Ms. Tracy Stone-Manning to serve as the next Director of the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) at the U.S. Department of the Interior.

Since that time, we have learned of Ms. Stone-Manning's past involvement with the extreme environmentalist group, '*Earth First*', and the group's reported involvement with sabotage, creating hazardous work environments, property destruction and violent acts.

For this reason, Houston Safari Club rescinds its previous support of Ms. Tracy Stone-Manning to serve as the next Director of the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) at the U.S. Department of the Interior.

Thank you,

Joe Betar

Executive Director

Houston Safari Club

Enclosure: Letter of Support dated June 01, 2021

Houston Safari Club Foundation (HSCF) is a non-profit organization, exempt from federal income tax, under section 501(c)(3) of the United States Internal Revenue Code. The charitable deduction for contributions to HSCF is the cash amount of the contribution, less the value of goods and services received, to the extent permitted by law. HSCF EIN 74-2177975. Please contact your tax advisor concerning deductibility of any payments as business deductions. HSCF is an independent organization, is not affiliated with Safari Club International (SCI) or its affiliates and is not a chapter or affiliate of any other organization.